RED SWASTIKA SCHOOL ENGLISH LANGUAGE PRIMARY 6 CLASS TEST (1)

Nar	ne			_()	Marks <u>:</u>	/	36	
Cla	ss : P	r 6 /				Date : 20	February	2024	
Dur	ation:	45 minutes				Parent's si	gnature:_		
<u>SE</u>	CTION	A: Grammar (6	marks)						
For	each	question from	1 to 6, write	your	answe	rs in the brack	ets provid	ded.	
1		vas nothing ell in school.		a d	edicate	ed student who	always wo	rked hard	to
	(1) (2) (3) (4)	or so but and						()
2	Havi	ng	time l	eft, sh	e decid	ed to complete	her homev	vork quicl	kly.
	(1) (2) (3) (4)	any little much enough						()
3	As I	walked past his	office, I coul	id heai	r him _		to his se	cretary.	
	(1) (2) (3) (4)	talk talks talked talking						()



4	"Let'	s do somethi	ng specia	il to che	er hin	n up, _			?" I	sugges	sted.	
	(1)	can we										
	(2)	may we										
	(3)	shall we										
	(4)	could we									()
5			she cut	t the red	d wire	instead	d of the	blue on	e, the	toy rob	oot wou	ıld
	still b	e working pe						,		•		
	(1)	Did										
	(2)	Had										
	(3)	Would										
	(4)	Should									()
6	Jane	is proud tha	t she has	learnt	how to	ride a	bike _			five da	ys.	
	(1)	at										
	(2)	in										
	(3)	on										
	(4)	for									()



SECTION B: Grammar Cloze (8 marks)

From the list of words given, choose the most suitable word for each blank. Write its letter (A to M) in the blank. The letter (I) has been omitted to avoid confusion during marking.

EAC	H WORD CAN B	BE USE	D ONLY O	NCE.		,	<u></u>
(A) (B) (C)	are by from	(D) (E) (F)	in less more	(G) (H) (J)	onto through to	(K) (L) (M)	were whenever with
work a	Dining at the Blir			-	s almost all th	e chefs ar	nd waiters who
area h	The Blind Cow is					• •	
							(8)
iigrits	installed inside. (Juston	ieis value ili	en uming ex	cpenence me	re as it en	ables them to
'see' a	a new dimension Once seated, cu			(9)	ne eyes of pe		_
anythi	ing. The waiters ha						
sound	(11)	the wa	aiters move. I	Hence, the c	ustomers know	w whether	the waiters are
nearb	y. The bells also h	elp pre	vent the wait	ers(12	bump	ing into ea	ach other while
	ng dishes. The st						(13)
break	ages than any oth	er resta	aurant, despi	te occasiona	l, accidental o	ontacts an	nongst waiters.
	Customers do no	ot mind	the noisy atr	nosphere ca	used(14		e tinkling bells. In
fact, tl	ne restaurant is so	popula	ar that all the	tables have	(2 7 0°	•	ire month. Go
ahead	and give this union	que din	ing experiend	ce a try!			

Adapted from https://www.pitara.com/non-fiction-for-kids/features-for-kids/welcome-to-blind-cow-restaurant/



SECTION C: Editing for Spelling and Grammar (6 marks)

Each of the <u>underlined</u> words contains either a spelling or grammatical error. Write the correct word in each of the boxes.

When Bianca Tan was a child, she had difficulty learning how to read.
(15)
Reading was an <u>excrewsheating</u> process for her. Sentences on a page seemed to
move about so constantly that she even had to use a ruler as a guide. It was not (16) surprising for her self-esteem was greatly affected. (17)
<u>Fortyunertly,</u> Bianca's parents helped her overcome this challenge by
nurturing her strengths. Instead of concentrating on her ability to read, they (18)
supported her passion for sailing and instilled with her a belief that she could still
achif success in life despite not being able to read well.
Bianca quickly developed a love for the sport and represented her school in
sailing competitions. The <u>confident</u> that she had gained enabled her to become the
Vice President of the student council at Temasek Polytechnic. What an achievement
for Bianca! Adapted from https://www.ecda.gov.sg/growatbeanstalk/stories/a-blessing-in-disquise

BLANK PAGE

Read the passage below and answer questions 21 to 28.

©Growing up, I was very close to my paternal grandmother, Mak. Whenever my parents were away, my brothers and I would find ourselves under Mak's caring watch.

During one memorable stay with Mak, my playful antics with a crackling firework resulted in a burn on my right hand. Though it hurt a lot, what worried me more was the distress I caused Mak. Swiftly, she drove me to the hospital, where the doctor attended to my wound while at the same time, lectured her about how an important nerve in my hand could have been destroyed. Hence, Mak was nervous when relating the incident to my parents, but they understood my daredevil nature and did not blame her. They knew I was a handful for her to control.

Mak was not just a loving guardian; she was also a superb cook. Her hands turned even the most complex recipes into seemingly effortless dishes. With an array of spices always ready, she could whip up my favourite Peranakan feast with desserts in less than an hour. Almost every school holiday, I was dispatched to Mak's place to learn cooking from her, but I learnt very little cooking as I was not interested enough to learn.

Usually, after a satisfying lunch at Mak's place, I would retreat to her room to read comics, something that was forbidden in my own home, or chat with her. I cherished her stories, her wisdom and her warmth - all which were so evident in these cozy heart-toheart chats. As I grew older, I started recording our heartwarming conversations.

When I became a doctor, Mak was overjoyed to have a grandchild in the medical profession. Her dream was to tour the United States, and she wanted a doctor like me to accompany her. Accompanying her on that trip was a worrying experience. One morning, she disappeared without a note, only to reappear hours later, smiling sheepishly. This was perhaps a tit for tat for the childhood scare I gave her.

Although Mak did not travel again after that trip, I never regretted going with her. A few years later, she was diagnosed with colon cancer and passed away. At her funeral, a man I did not know knelt in front of Mak's coffin, weeping. I would always remember this scene as it made me realise how Mak would never hesitate to go the extra mile for others, extending her goodwill beyond our family. That man was one of them. She helped anyone in need, adopting unwanted babies, finding families for them, and sending old clothes to poor relatives in Indonesia.

"I am sure Mak had helped that man - he had nothing to gain by putting on an act in front of her coffin. Indeed, Mak's kindness is recognised by many," I concluded, looking at the weeping man.

In my office, Mak's black and white is prominently displayed in a frame on the wall. When things get busy and tough at work, I look at it, and I remember all the things that she had done, a reminder of how I should be to others. The warmth in Mak's gaze captured in the frame serves as a quiet encouragement. Thus, I strive as much as possible to be like Mak - going above and beyond what was required of her. When I treat my patients, it is more than merely handling a medical problem well. I cheer them up and try listening to their challenges they face at home and work. By doing so, I can only hope that I am worthy of being Mak's granddaughter.

Adapted from Portrait of a Peranakan Grandmother by Lee Wei Ling

15

5

20

30

35

40

www.sgexam.com

	Why was Mak nervous when	relating the fil	rework (noid)	ent to the writ	er's parents? [Z.(()
22	Which word in paragraph two	shows that th	ne writer like	d to take risks	s? [1m]	
23	List two actions taken by Mak on the writer. [2m]	in paragraph	s th ree and	four that show	ved that she do	ted
	1 st action:					
	2 nd action:			·		
24	Based on paragraph four, wh conversations with Mak as sh			cord her hear	twarming	
25	Look at the table below. What passage? Write your answers	in the column	n on the righ	t. [3m]	n refer to in the	
25		in the column		t. [3m]	in refer to in the	
25	passage? Write your answers	in the column	n on the righ	t. [3m]	in refer to in the	
25	passage? Write your answers Word(s) from the passage	in the column	n on the righ	t. [3m]	in refer to in the	
25	word(s) from the passage it (line 4)	in the column	n on the righ	t. [3m]	on refer to in the	

26	Why did the writer conclude	de that Mak's kind	Iness was well-known at her funeral? [2m]
27	How does the writer show [2m]	that she tries to t	be worthy of being Mak's granddaughter?
28	Based on the story, state	whether each sta	atement in the table below is true or false,
	then give one reason why		
	During the firework incident, the writer's main worry was her injury.		
	Mak was unable to teach the writer how to be a good cook.		
	Mak was the writer's inspiration at work.		
		End of p	paper

SCHOOL: RED SWASTIKA
LEVEL: PRIMARY 6
SUBJECT: ENGLISH
TERM: 2024 CLASS TEST 1

Q1		Q3	Q4	Q5	Q6	Q7	Q8	Q9	Q10
3	2	4	3	2	2	M	Α	Н	J
Q11	Q12	Q13	Q14						
L	С	F	В						

Q15)	excruciating
Q16)	that
Q17)	Fortunately
Q18)	in
Q19)	achieve
Q20)	confidence
Q21)	The writer had a burnt on her hand that almost damaged a nerve and
	Mak was worried that writer's parents blame her for not taking care of
	the writer properly.
Q22)	daredevil
Q23)	1 st action : She cooked the writer's favourite Peranakan food.
	2 nd action ; She allowed the writer to read comics which was
	forbidden in the writer's home.
Q24)	The writer wanted to cherish the heartwarming conversations she had with Mak.
Q25)	(line 4) the burn on the writer's right hand
	(line 22) Mak disappearing for hours without leaving a not (line 35) Mak's picture
Q26)	The fact that the unknown man was weeping at Mak's coffin suggested Mak's kindness was appreciated by people her family.
Q27)	She treated her patients with kindness/cared for her patients beyond treating them.
Q28)	False The writer was more worried about the distress that she caused Mak.
	True The writer was uninterested to learn cooking from Mak. True The writer has Mak's photo prominently displayed in her office to remind her to be kind like Mak.